
It is my pleasure to welcome you to the f irst edition of The AB Connector ? the 
inaugural newsletter from the Superintendent?s Off ice of the ABRSD and our 
communities of Acton and Boxborough. 

Throughout the last nine months I have heard the desire for  
increased communication between the administration and 
our family and community members. I believe that we do 
have room to grow in this area. As I settle into my role as 
your superintendent, I assure you that I will continuously 
look for new and innovative ways to  reach out and provide 
our families with timely information.  

For example, our district website, http:/ /www.abschools.org 
will soon be re-launched and I am slowly building a following 
on Twitter (@SuperABRSD) as a means to create a more 
steady stream of information. I have also posted a vodcast on 

our school  homepage 
about the FY16 budget.  
The AB Connector is  yet 
another way to share district news with you. I plan to  publish this 
newsletter f ive times a year in August, November, January, March and 
June. This f irst edition is t imely as most of the pieces relate to the 
launch of our FY16 school budget, which will be voted on at the Acton 
and Boxborough Town Meetings which begin April 6th and May 11th 

respectively. I hope 
that you f ind this 
material informative. 
I  look forward to 
staying connected 
with you! 

Yours in Education,
Glenn A. Brand, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of 
Schools

 Apr i l 2, 15 

How have our Elementary Schools 
been celebrating this month?

- All School Literacy Community 
Meetings and Literacy Nights

- Classroom Read Aloud Visitors 
from the Community 

- March Madness Book Final Four 
Bracket 

- School wide Drop Everything 
and Read (DEAR) time 

- Read Across America, ?One 
School, One Story? program

- "We are always celebrating 
literacy! "

TheABConnector
   ACTON- BOXBOROUGH   REGIONAL  SCHOOL DISTRICT 

CELEBRATING
LITERACY!

Wel come !

http://www.abschools.org


The Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee 
(ABRSC), along with our district?s administrative 
team, has worked hard for many months developing 
and ref ining our budget plan for next school year, 
2015-16 (FY16).

The Acton-Boxborough Regional School District 
(ABRSD) is made up of over 5,700 students and 
1,000 staff  in eight buildings within our two towns.  
Our budget process is driven by our district?s 
mission:  To prepare all students to attain their full 
potential as life-long learners, critical thinkers, and 
productive citizens of our diverse community and 
global society. 

We face challenges in attaining our mission, as there 
is a changing demographic within our student body 
requiring additional resources to meet their needs.  
While enrollment overall is down slightly, we have 
seen overall increases in the number of English 
Language Learners, Special Education Students, Low 
Income Students and students with mental health 
needs in our schools. 

In our FY16 budget, we have begun addressing 
these trends by putting in place plans to meet these 
needs in a gradual manner.  Yet our greatest 
challenge remains facing the reality of declining 
state and federal funding for education along with 
increased expenses for future benefits of current 
employees.  This has led us to have to make some 
cuts to current programs and services, although we 
believe those chosen were those that minimize 
impact to students overall.  

In summary, the f inal step in this budget process is 
for voters in our towns to approve their portion of 
the budget, called their town?s assessment.  
Information about the budget may be found at 
http:/ /www.abschools.org/departments/ f inance/budgets

Please mark your calendar for your Town Meeting, 
and take a few minutes to read the material in order 
to ensure that you are an informed voter. 

Monday, April 6th at 7pm marks the beginning of 
the Acton Town Meeting in the High School 
Auditorium. There are a number of services being 
provided in order to encourage attendance, 
including free door-to-door rides from the Acton 
MinuteVan, and free babysitt ing  for school-aged 
children, sponsored by the Town of Acton, the 
League of Women Voters ? Acton Area, the 
Acton-Boxborough Regional School District, the 
Acton Boxborough Education Association (ABEA) and 
the PTO groups.  More information is available from 
those groups as well as in the Annual Town Meeting 
Warrant that was mailed to all homes in Acton.  

Monday, May 11th marks the beginning of the 
Boxborough Town Meeting in the Blanchard School 
gym.  Please see http:/ /www.boxborough-ma.gov/

Many thanks for your interest in, and support of, our 
schools!

Kristina Rychlik, ABRSC Chairwoman   
Dr. Glenn Brand, Superintendent 

 

 

 Budget  Updat e
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Total FY16 Operating Budget = $79,749,882 

Total FY16 Funding Sources = $15,458,633 

Increase Over 2014-2015 Budget = $ 3,294,758 

Budget to Budget %  Increase = 4.31%  

Assessment increase for Acton = $3,096,609 or 6.2%  

Assessment increase for Boxborough =  $458,621 or 4.3%  

 What this Budget Accomplishes: 

- Reduces classroom teaching staff  according to declining enrollment 
- Reduces the reliance on the district?s Excess & Deficiency Fund (E & D) as a source of revenue 
- Maintains consistency in class sizes while responding to a slight decline in enrollment
-  Supports the district?s commitment to funding the Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) 

contribution with a sustainable increase 
- Provides for the district?s commitment to the increased contributions towards the retirement 

savings of our non-certif ied staff  (Middlesex Retirement)
- Provides a capital study for a  thorough review of our building and infrastructure needs

2015- 2016 BUDGET FACTS



Funding Sources: 

The district?s funding sources are declining by 
4.4%  while the operational budget is rising by 
4.31% . Specif ic areas that help fund the budget 
include: 

- Reduction of $159,695 -  State Aid, 
Transportation and Regional Aid  

- Reduction of $100,000 Excess & Deficiency 
(E & D) ? with the district committing to a 
decrease by from this year?s allocation 

- Reduction of $451,297 from Middlesex 
Retirement payments from the two towns 

Expenditures:  

The total cost in expenditures represents an 
increase of 4.31%  over the current year?s 
budget. These are broken down as follows: 

- 2.6%  in salaries for the approximately 1000 
full and part-t ime staff  of the district 

- 1.3%  in employee contributions include 
OPEB, Middlesex Retirement and Health 
Insurance 

- 0.3%  in Special Education tuit ions and 
transportation costs for out-of-district 
students

- 0.1%  for a Capital Study 

Staffing Additions: 

The following positions were added to the FY16 
budget: 

- Elementary English Language Learner (ELL) 
Teacher (0.6 FTE*) - $42,000 

- Junior High Educational Team Leader (0.5 
FTE) - $27,000 

- Junior High Reading and Academic Support 
Teacher (0.5) - $27,000 

- Elementary Special Educator (0.6 FTE) - 
$32,400 

- Occupational Development Program 
Assistant - $15,000 

- Elementary Psychologist 
(0.4 FTE) - $19,903 

Health Insurance - 
$51,000 

Total New Positions = 
3.2 FTEs at $214,303

  *Full Time Equivalent 
employee 

Budgetary Reductions 

The following reductions have been 
incorporated into the budget in response to a 
planned approach to both declining enrollment 
as well as further efforts to control cost 
increases:  

- 1st Grade teacher at Conant Elementary 
School ($54,000) 

- 2nd Grade teacher at Blanchard Elementary 
School ($54,000) 

- 1.0 FTE Custodial Services ($50,000)
- Util ity Budget Advisor ($14,000)
- Reduction of Health Insurance for above 

positions ($51,000) 

These reductions total $223,000. 
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BUDGET CHANGES FROM THIS YEAR TO NEXT
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1. What is the ?story? associated with building this 
budget? 

The FY16 budget required contending with a 
number of signif icant ?budget drivers? that were 
largely beyond the administration?s control. In 
addition to fulf il l ing the contractual commitments 
of approximately 1000 staff  members, this budget 
was forced to contend with three things: 

1. A signif icant decrease in available revenue from 
outside sources (over $700,000) 

2. Strategic and deliberate decisions to reduce our 
reliance on our Excess and Deficiency Fund 

3. A combined increase of $400,000 in elevated 
contributions to our employees' long-term 
benefits in the way of OPEB and Middlesex 
Retirement contributions.  

2. This budget identifies a number of new staffing 
needs. How can that be as the total number of 
students is declining? 

While it is true that our total student enrollment is 
declining, the needs of the student body are rising 
and necessitate additional resources. The data that 
prof iles a ten-year span of ?high needs? among our 
student population includes the following: 

- 17.2%  increase in Special Education 
- 79%  increase in Low Income students 
- 212%  increase in English Language Learners 
- 292%  increase in students diagnosed with 

Autism Spectrum Disorders

3. What does the FY16 Budget allow for? 

This budget allows the district to open our doors to 
students in September 2015 with an overall 
continuity of the majority of services that we 
currently provide. As a result of our budget 
planning, this budget also includes a modest 
reduction in services in terms of technology and 
infrastructure investment.

4. What does the FY16 Budget not provide?  

While this budget does include some increase in 
staff ing as a means to commit to meeting the 
changing and increasing needs of our student 
population, this budget request does not represent 
one that supports or provides for program 
improvement, innovation or expansion. 

5. What is the district?s commitment to long-term 
capital planning?  

This budget seeks to provide for the long-term 
capital planning of the district by allocating 
$100,000 for a study that will thoroughly assess the 
existing conditions of our buildings and their major 
systems.  An "Existing Conditions Study", the f irst of 
two separate studies the district intends to 
undertake, would begin this summer and assess the 
short and long-term capital needs that will be 
required to continue to operate our schools 
effectively. 

Thank you for your interest in, and support of, the 
Acton-Boxborough Regional School District!

  Fr equent ly asked  quest ions






























































